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Denis Naughten, T.D.
Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

21st June 2023

PQ: 27251/23
To ask the Minister for Health the reason melatonin is not covered by the medical card or the drug payment scheme; the plans he has, if any, to review this; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Denis Naughten
Dear Deputy Naughten,
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 2725/23), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

Melatonin has never been available through the formal Reimbursement List for reimbursement under Community Drug Schemes. Under the Health (Pricing and Supply of Medical Goods) Act 2013, products that are licensed will undergo a pricing and reimbursement approval process by the National Centre for Pharmacoeconomics (NCPE) on receipt of an application by the HSE from the Marketing Authorisation Holder. Melatonin (Circadin®) underwent a review in 2008 and reimbursement was not recommended by the NCPE as there is currently insufficient evidence to support the reimbursement of this product under the Community Drugs Schemes (available at http://www.ncpe.ie/drugs/melatonin-circadin/). 
The HSE Corporate Pharmaceutical Unit received an application for pricing and reimbursement of Melatonin (Slenyto® Prolonged-Release Tablets) on 3rd July 2019 from Flynn Pharma for the treatment of insomnia in children and adolescents aged 2-18 with Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) and / or Smith-Magenis syndrome, where sleep hygiene measures have been insufficient. The first step in the process is the submission of a rapid review dossier (a clinical and economic dossier) to the National Centre for Phamacoeconomics (NCPE) for assessment. The rapid review was commissioned on 5th July 2022 and completed by the NCPE on 9th August 2022. The rapid review outcome recommends that a full Health Technology Assessment (HTA) is recommended to assess the clinical effectiveness and cost effectiveness of prolonged release melatonin (Slenyto®) compared to the current standard of care. However, to date the company have not made a HTA submission to the NCPE for assessment. 

The position remains that a submission of a completed HTA dossier to the NCPE is required to progress this application, as per the formal processes governing the pricing and reimbursement of medicines.

Applications for reimbursement support of Melatonin under Discretionary Hardship Arrangements are reviewed on an individual patient basis. An individual reimbursement form is required to be completed and submitted by the prescribing consultant in all cases.
Yours sincerely, 
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​​​​
Suzanne Doyle
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service
Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim


Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3


Guthán: 01 8647100


























Primary Care Reimbursement Service


Exit 5, M50, North Road, Finglas, Dublin 11, D11 XKF3


Tel:  01- 8647100
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